
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
Approve and authorize the Health Services Department to host PRIME Team Learning
Sessions 4 and 5 (scheduled for March 13 and 14, May 1 and 2, 2017) which includes
county resources and estimated expenditures costs of $10,500 and departmental staff time
for the event preparations and attendance at the training sessions, pursuant to
Administrative Bulletin No. 114 (County and Non-County Sponsored Events and
Activities). 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
The event falls under the allowable expenses within Contra Costa Regional Medical Center
and Health Center’s budget and will be entirely funded by Hospital Enterprise Fund I. 

BACKGROUND: 
Contra Costa Health Services continues to deliver on the Affordable Care Act’s promise to
maximize health care quality by actively transforming the County’s health care system to
better serve the needs of our community.

PRIME (Public Hospital Redesign and Incentives in Medi-Cal) builds on the success of the
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Subject: PRIME Team Learning Sessions



Delivery System Reform Incentive Program (DSRIP) that significantly improved care 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
delivery in the Designated Public Hospital systems. PRIME’s purpose is to improve the
health of Californians, by advancing improvements in the quality, experience and value of
care with an emphasis in primary care, cross-system integration, and data analytics. PRIME
funding is tied to firm performance goals to ensure continued transformation of our health
care delivery system so we can better serve the needs of our community.

PRIME identifies three domain areas: Outpatient Delivery System Transformation, Targeted
High-Risk or High Cost Population and Resource Utilization Efficiency. To meet the
requirements of the program, CCRMC and Health Centers have convened a series of teams
within each domain. The PRIME Improvement Team Collaborative has now held sessions
in October 2016 and January 2017. The March and May Learning Sessions aims to build
upon the past sessions toward improvement capability with a focus on the PRIME five-year
performance based metrics.

This request includes the cost of food and refreshments for the anticipated 150 guests and
the department has submitted authorization from the County Administrator's Office,
pursuant to Administrative Bulletin #614.1.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this action is not approved, the department will not have the appropriate approvals for
expenditures related to a County Sponsored special event pursuant to Administrative
Bulletin No. 114 (County and Non-County Sponsored Events and Activities).


